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ith the season in full swing, 
our never-ending winter is getting closer to 
a distant memory. I’m sure we all will be 
pining for those cool nights in another 
month or so! Ahhh, the vicious cycle of the 
life of a golf course superintendent!

Along with the start of the golf season, 
spring also marks the beginning of a new 
fiscal year for our associations advertising. I 
would like to take this opportunity to, once 
again, thank all of the vendors who sup­
ported the MetGCS As long list of endeavors 
this past year. Thanks to their generosity, 
we’ve been able to support necessary re­
search, scholarships, and environmental 
awareness efforts, including the BMP initia­
tive. We have reached out to victims of 
Hurricane Sandy and to members who have 
suffered an illness or other hardship. Our 
vendors also helped subsidize our holiday 
party and a number of other major events, as 
well as initiatives like The First Tee and the 
Wee One. The list goes on.

So on behalf of the MetGCSA, we thank 
all of the vendors for their support, and I 
encourage all of our members to show these 
vendors the same kind of support they’ve 
shown us throughout the year. For a full list 
of sponsors, please visit the website and keep 
a lookout for their advertisements in the Tee 
to Green, the Membership Directory, and at 
our events throughout the season. A special 
thank you to those new and returning spon­
sors for 2014-2015!

Across the Itiidio Waves
For those of you who didn’t know to tune in 
to AM 1490 WGCH on April 24 ,1 wanted 
to let you know that GlenArbor’s Ken 
Benoit made a guest appearance on “The 
Clubhouse,” alongside host Brian Crowell, 
head golf professional at GlenArbor Golf 
Club. In addition to discussing the world of 
sports and some helpful home lawn tips, 
Ken was able to publicize the work superin­
tendents are doing every day to promote 
“environmental sustainability,” while at the 
same time, stressing the importance of the

Blake Halderman, CGCS  
MetGCSA President
“open green space” we provide and care for 
on a daily basis. Ken even had an opportu­
nity to discuss the New York State BMP ini­
tiative that he, along with other Met 
members and superintendents statewide, 
have worked so hard to bring to fruition.

I want to thank Ken for taking the time 
to spread the good word about our profes­
sion and our work. I would encourage any­
one and everyone to do their part in 
communicating to the people in their com­
munities about the important role golf 
courses play in preserving and enhancing 
our environment.

Advocacy Pays Dividends
With that being said, it is nice to see that the 
time and effort we (Met members, NYSTA 
members, lobbyists, and other volunteers) 
are putting into communicating what we do 
to lawmakers and politicians in Albany is 
actually paying dividends. For the second 
consecutive year, after a five-year drought in 
funding, we were able to secure a significant 
appropriation to the Turfgrass Environ­
mental Stewardship Fund. This fund sup­
ports research that is essential in providing 
tu rf management solutions that are key in 
preserving and protecting environmental 
quality.

In addition to the fund, we also discussed 
the current costly and arduous Pesticide 
Reporting Law, as well as the definition of 
IPM to include the use of pesticides if neces­
sary. We are hopeful that, in the future, we 
can reduce the burden for applicators 
statewide. 
continued on page 12
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he Arthur P. Weber Environmental 
Leaders in Golf Award is presented each 
spring at the MGA/USGA Green Chairman 
Seminar and recognizes an MGA member 
club that has demonstrated environmen­
tal stewardship through improvements in 
wildlife habitat, IPM, water quantity and 
quality management, education and out­
reach, and resource conservation.

This year, Manhattan Woods Golf Club, 
site of the 2014 MetGCSA Invitational 
(see profile, page 11, on Jesse Shannon in this 
issue), took home the top honors in March. 
There were several other finalists among 
Met members who have also been doing 
their part to protect the environment at 
their respective clubs and promote these 
efforts in their surrounding communities.

With environmental concerns attracting 
an increasing amount of interest and atten­
tion, we wanted to highlight some of the 
specific programs being implemented by 
those MetGCSA members who received 
recognition as finalists for this year’s Arthur 
P. Weber Award. You will find their initia­
tives described below under the five main 
award criteria. Our hope is that these stories 
will offer more than just a good read, but 
also a bit of inspiration for furthering the 
environmental efforts on your course.

Wildlife/Habitat Preservation
Describe how area wildlife is both protected 
and enhanced at and around the facilityf 
including preservation of native habitats.
Manhattan Woods has been recognized as a 
Certified Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary, 
a major part of which includes the constant 
effort to preserve wildlife and their habi­
tats. Specific work under Jesses direction in 
this area has included the construction of 
brush piles, wildlife corridors, and the in­
stallation of 30 additional bird, bat, and but­
terfly boxes. The boxes are monitored on a 
monthly basis to track success, but also to 
help eliminate predators, such as house spar­
rows and wasps. By designing and landscap­
ing gardens on the course with native plant 
vegetation and by protecting the course’s 
existing wetland areas, great opportunities

Students convene at Whippoorwill for an 
ornithology class and birdhouse building.

Education/Outrcach
Describe any of your efforts to educate your! 
staff, golfers, and the general public on enviv 
ronmental issues related to golf coursesi 
Include specific outreach activities you ham 
been involved with in the past year.
Paul Gonzalez of The Whippoorwill Club 
in Armonk, NY, another Audubon Cooper­
ative Sanctuary, has made great strides in 
engaging the local community and foster­
ing a partnership with the Louis Calder 
Center, Fordham University’s biological 
field station that borders the club. In 2008, 
Dr. Alan Clark of the Center worked with 
Whippoorwill to establish a nesting box 
program that has been extremely success­
ful. In addition, the club set up a Resource 
Advisory Committee that includes not only 
members and staff, but also Dr. Clark and 
Steven Coleman, the environmental coordi­
nator for the town of New Castle. As the 
single largest landowner in the Kenisco 
Reservoir Watershed, Whippoorwill has also 
worked for nearly a decade with the New 
York State DEP in establishing a Water 
Resource Protection Plan.

Through its work with the Louis Calder

have been created for local and migratory 
wildlife to find food and shelter on the 
property.

Through what the club refers to as a 
“low intensity” maintenance approach, the 
amount of managed turfgrass has been 
reduced, with 62 acres of natural land now 
protected from disturbance. Along with 
“environmentally sensitive” zones flagged 
throughout the course, wildlife and native 
plants have a chance to thrive. With the 
club’s habitat and biodiversity conservation, 
Manhattan Woods has been able to preserve 
the rich biological diversity present in the 
region.

Manhattan Woods1 Assistant Super Brian Lenik 
presents the club's wildlife and preservation efforts 
to membership and guests.



Center, the club was also introduced to 
Rodney Olsen, who works with special 
needs students, particularly those with 
autism. As part of their treatment and edu­
cational program, these individuals take part 
in an ornithology class where students con­
struct birdhouses that the club purchases to 
help fund their visits and learning. All of the 
community outreach that the club has initi­
ated yields benefits that go far beyond turf, 
having a tangible impact on those in the 
community.

Integrated Pest Management
Please outline and describe the facility’s IPM  
program. This should include all steps taken 
to manage pests from site alteration and 
physical exclusion to monitoring and popula­
tion-based pest management. In addition, 
please list all nonchemical or reduced-risk 
pest management practices implemented over 
the past season.
Integrated pest management is practiced 
intensively at Brae Burn Country Club in 
Purchase, NY, under the leadership of 
MetGCSA President Blake Halderman. 
Growing-degree days are tracked yearly to 
help predict insect migration and develop­
ment, disease emergence, weed germina­
tion, and annual bluegrass seed-head pro­
duction. All of this data is compiled and 
reviewed to help better time chemical ap­
plications. Properly timed applications help 
reduce the need for secondary applications, 
which waste time, money, and could poten­
tially harm the environment.

In addition to the rigorous growing- 
degree day charting, hot spots are mapped 
to help pinpoint where tu rf pests are most 
likely to cause damage beyond acceptable 
thresholds. Maps of these susceptible areas 
have been generated from years of daily 
scouting and recording of damage beyond 
those thresholds. By utilizing hot-spot maps 
to make pest applications, Blake is able to 
limit stress to the environment by treating 
only the areas that need to be treated and is 
better able to ensure that every application 
made is effective.

dollar spot
•  crab grass
•  fairy  rin g
•  grubs
•  hyperodes
•  take-all patch

I
m

Playbooksfor Golf assisted Brae Burn in map­
ping problem areas on the golf course.

Blake has found that one of the best ways 
to test the effectiveness of applications is to 
cover a small area with plywood prior to 
application so the area can remain un­
treated. This allows the treated and un­
treated areas to be compared side-by-side to 
evaluate the effectiveness of the application. 
Notes are made and reviewed in an attempt 
to further increase the effectiveness of 
future applications. Through this attention 
to detail and constant monitoring and eval­
uation, the best techniques are identified to 
prevent an excess of input while maintain­
ing turfgrass of the highest quality.

Water Quantity and Quality 
Management
Explain the facility’s water use practices and 
efforts to conserve water. Please give a de­
scription of the irrigation system and how 
much of the total golf course acreage is 
watered and maintained. In addition to water 
conservation, it is essential that the applicant

outlines and describes in some detail mea­
sures implemented to preserve and protect 
water quality from fertilizer and pesticide 
contamination.
Over the past year, Willow Ridge’s Bert 
Dickinson was able to successfully reduce 
the club’s water use through vigilant moni­
toring and the elimination of low-priority 
sprinkler heads in the rough. About 40 of the 
club’s 121 acres are irrigated using a comput­
erized, central irrigation system to water all 
greens, tees, and fairways.

With permanent in-ground soil moisture 
sensors and handheld moisture meters, irri­
gation schedules were fine-tuned and local­
ized dry spots pinpointed and then hand- 
watered to reduce water consumption. As a 
side benefit, firmer conditions were also 
achieved, improving playability while saving 
water and money.

Through cultivation practices such as aer­
ification and spiking coupled with the pro­
per application of nutrients, Bert also created 
conditions that encouraged healthy tu rf 
with extensive root systems that were more 
drought-resistant.

As a result of these measures, in August 
2013, the course’s water use was down 15 
percent from the previous year, with the two 
periods having similar temperature and 
rainfall readings.

Bert has also protected the course’s water 
features from contamination with a number 
of strategies. Ponds and streams are sur­
rounded by vegetative buffers of natural 
water plants that are able to utilize nutrients 
before they enter the water. Playing areas 
adjacent to these water features are treated 
with fertilizer and chemicals only when 
runoff potential is low. And pond banks are 
spot treated to further reduce the potential 
for runoff. In addition, vegetative buffers are 
cut back each season and the organic matter 
removed, eliminating unnecessary nutrients 
from entering the ponds and streams. And 
Triploid Grass Carp are stocked in the ponds 
to help control aquatic plants naturally.

By decreasing irrigation use throughout 
the course and protecting the course’s water
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features from chemicals, Willow Ridge has 
adhered to environmental best practices and 
achieved excellent results.

Resource Conservation
Describe, in detail, the conservation efforts for 
all resources at your facility (excluding water 
covered previously), specifically addressing 
energy use, recycling, reducing and recovering 
processes.
It is fitting that another one of the finalists 
for the Arthur P. Weber Environmental 
Award was Old Westbury on Long Island, 
the home club of the namesake of this honor. 
(See page 6 for more information on Mr. 
Weber and his contributions to the game.) 
Thomas McAvoy and his team have contin­
ued the great tradition of conservation at the 
club in a number of ways. Putting a new 
twist on a large-scale composting project 
that had been employed in the past, Thomas 
collects leaves and branches from the prop­
erty and recycles them to make wood chips, 
mulch, and soil, which are stored and dis­

persed as needed throughout the property.
In addition, Thomas and his staff have 

worked to reduce labor and fuel costs on the 
property. One practice they’ve employed 
with success is to map out specific areas on 
the course that require work and then, 
instead of dispersing employees individually, 
send them out in groups to those areas. This 
simple measure cuts down on the number of 
carts and equipment needed to complete a 
job, which in turn reduces not only fuel 
costs, but also wear-and-tear on equipment.

Other efficiencies include the use of 
growth regulators on fine tu rf areas to re­
duce required mowing and also replacing 
many of the annual garden plantings 
throughout the course with native perenni­
als. This investment helps reduce the hidden 
cost of fuel used to ship annuals each year, as 
well as the labor and materials (fertilizer, soil, 
water) required in yearly planting.

O ff the course, the clubhouse has com­
mitted to recycling the large number of 
cardboard and plastic items generated, and 
in an all-out effort to cut energy costs, elec­
trically timed lights have been installed in all 
the club’s facilities.

Making Others Aware of Our 
Environmental Efforts
Each of the finalists for the Arthur P. Weber 
Award perform a variety of excellent prac­
tices at their clubs to protect the environ­
ment, but just as important, they took their 
efforts a step further by applying for the 
award and telling their story. By sharing the 
work that they are doing from the perspec­
tive of preservation, education and conser­
vation, the professionalism of all golf course 
superintendents is also reflected in this ef­
fort. With the increasing attention to the 
environmental impact of golf courses, each 
of these finalists now has another tool to 
help them prove their environmental stew­
ardship to club members and the com­
munity. It is up to all of us, as part of the 
MetGCSA, to help promote this message 
and to share all of the wonderful work that 
is being done at clubs in our area in har­
mony with nature.

One of many environmentally protected areas at 
Manhattan Woods Golf Club.



2014 Green Chairman Series Takes Environmental Twist
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he MGA Foundation hosted this 
years Green Chairman Education 

Series at North Hills Country Club in 
Manhasset, NY. Drawing a full house that 
included superintendents, professionals, 
green chairmen, and club officials, the 
meeting focused on current trends in envi­
ronmental stewardship and golf course 
management.

Among the impressive panel of industry 
professionals were four speakers from the 
USGA Green Section. Northeast Region 
Director David Oatis shared the USGA’s 
plans and goals for continued sustainability 
for golf courses; Senior Agronomist Jim 
Skorulski discussed how to build, and make 
the most of, natural areas on your course; 
Director of Special Projects Hunki Yun, dis­
cussed the USGAs research on slow play and 
its efforts to speed up the game; and 
Northeast Region Agronomist Adam 
Moeller offered practical solutions to a 
number of the challenges facing today’s golf 
courses.

As the MetGCSA’s Environmental Com­
mittee Chair, Ken Benoit shared news on 
the New York State Best Management 
Practices program, explaining its focus on 
promoting golf course management prac­
tices that protect and enhance our natural 
resources.

Bob Farren, director of golf course and 
grounds management at Pinehurst Resort, 
offered interesting insight into what he has 
done on the course to make it more sustain­
able in preparation for the womens and 
men’s U.S. Open. And last, but not least, 
Rockland Country Club Super and Tri- 
State T urf Research Foundation President 
Matt Ceplo provided an update on recent 
Tri-State-funded research projects and 
activities.

Met Member Earns Top Honor for 
Environmental Efforts
One of the highlights of the meeting was the 
presentation of the 2014 Arthur P. Weber 
MGA Club Environmental Leaders in Golf 
Award to Manhattan Woods Golf Club 
in West Nyack, NY. Congratulations to 
Class A Met member Jesse Shannon, who 
is at the helm of this prestigious Gary 
Player-designed golf course. Presenting 
the award was GlenArbor Superintendent 
and MetGCSA Environmental Chair Ken 
Benoit, who also recognized five other 
courses—four of them Met members— that 
received honorable mentions for their envi­
ronmental programs. Congratulations to 
Brae Burn Country Club in Purchase, NY; 
Old Westbury Golf & Country Club in Old 
Westbury, NY; Whippoorwill Golf Club in 
Armonk, NY; Willow Ridge Country Club 
in Harrison, NY; and Newton Country Club 
in Newton, NJ. (Read about their environ­
mental efforts starting on page 3.)

For the uninitiated, the Arthur P. Weber 
Award was established to recognize an 
MGA member club that has demonstrated 
environmental stewardship through golf 
course maintenance, construction, educa­
tion, and research. It is named in honor of 
past MGA President Arthur P. Weber, who 
passed away in 2008. Weber wrote an

Accepting the 2014 Arthur P. Weber M G A  Club 
Environmental Leaders in G olf Award for 
Manhattan Woods G olf Club was (L to R) 
Assistant Superintendent Brian Lenik, Club 
President fohn Koh, Superintendent Jesse 
Shannon, and General Manager Dick Smith.
Environmental Code of Conduct for golf 
course maintenance at his home club, Old 
Westbury on Long Island, nearly two 
decades ago that many Met Area clubs still 
use as a model. Weber was a longtime mem­
ber of the USGA Green Section and helped 
found the MGA Green Committee and the 
Tri-State Turf Research Foundation.

Past recipients of the award include Wee 
Burn Country Club (2013), Rockland 
Country Club (2012), the Round Hill Club 
(2011), GlenArbor Golf Club (2010), West­
chester Country Club (2009), Sebonack 
Golf Club (2008), and Trump National Golf 
Club ~ Bedminster (2007).

If you missed this year’s seminar, be sure 
to schedule in time to attend next year. 
There’s always an outstanding lineup of 
speakers and, we can’t forget, the opportu­
nity to showcase your course’s environmen­
tal efforts with an application for the 
Arthur P. Weber Environmental Leaders in 
Golf Award.

We hope to see you in 2015!



Calendar Update
MetGCSA Invitational Tournament
Tuesday, June 17 
Manhattan Woods Golf Club 
West Nyack, NY 
Host:Jesse Shannon
Summer Social
Monday,July 14 
Orienta Beach Club 
Mamaroneck, NY
Family Picnic

July, DATE TEA
Bedford Village Memorial Park
Bedford, NY
Scholarship & Parent/Child 
Tournament
August, DATE TEA 
Mosholu Golf Course 
Bronx, NY 
Host: Dave Moffett
Met Championship and Met Area 
Team Championship Qualifier 
PLUS
The Poa Annual Tournament
Monday, September 22 
Rockland Country Club 
Sparkill, NY
Host: Matt Ceplo, CGCS
Met Area Team Championship
Monday, September 29 
Philadelphia Country Club 
Gladwyne, PA 
Host: Mike McNulty
Nine and Dine Event
Wednesday, October 15 
Silvermine Golf Club 
Norwalk, CT
Host: Larry Pakkala, CGCS

Educational Events

2014 University of Connecticut 
Turfgrass Field Day
Tuesday,July 15
UConn Plant Science Research and 
Education Facility 
Storrs, CT
The field day will offer guided tours of a 
variety of research projects underway at 
the university followed by a delicious lunch 
and an opportunity to connect with fellow 
tu rf professionals. Exhibitors from across the 
region will also be present with product 
and service information for the turfgrass 
industry

Watch the website for further details as 
the date approaches: www.turfuconn.edu.
Rutgers Turfgrass Research Field Day 
(Golf & Fine Turf)
Tuesday, July 29 
Horticultural Farm II 
New Brunswick, NJ
Save the date, and watch for details. Call 
973-812-6467 or visit www.njturfgrass.org 
for further information.
Turf & Grounds Exposition
Wednesday-Friday, November 12—14 
Rochester Riverside Convention Center 
Rochester, NY
The T urf & Grounds Exposition offers an 
excellent opportunity to network while re­
maining current on the latest research and 
trends in turfgrass management. As always, 
the expo will feature key speakers from all 
segments of the green industry, as well as a 
comprehensive trade show with more than 
100 exhibitors.

For further information, call the show 
office at 800-873-8873 or 518-783-1229, 
or visit the website at www.nysta.org.

39th Annual New Jersey Green Expo 
Turf and Landscape Conference
Tuesday -  Thursday, December 9 —11 
Trump Taj Mahal Resort Casino 
Atlantic City, NY
The New Jersey Green Exp offers a com­
prehensive educational program providing 
cutting-edge applications and tactics to 
guarantee green industry professionals’ suc­
cess on the job. Offering one of the largest 
trade shows in the tri-state area, the expo 
also provides attendees with the opportu­
nity to view the latest and greatest products 
and services on the market.

For further information, call 973-812- 
6467 or visit www.njturfgrass.org.
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Green Industry Professionals Debate Legislative 
Issues at Turfgrass Advocacy Day
by Michael Maffeiy CGCS

The authors and committee representatives for the Best Management Practices for New York State 
Golf Courses (L to R):Dr. Marty Petrovic and Dr. Jennifer Grant of Cornell University ; M etG C  SA 
President Blake Halderman, CGCS; Dr. Frank Rossi and Bob Portmess of Cornell University; 
NYSTA President Rick Holfoth, CGCS; Bob Nielsen, CGCS, of the M etGCSA;Tim  Hahn of the 
Finger Lakes AGCS; Ken Benoit, CGCS, of the M etGCSA; John Carlone, CGCS, of the Long 
Island GCSA.

( ^ / ^ F  he 15th Annual New York 
^ F  State Turfgrass Advocacy Day 

was held March 12 at the Empire 
State Plaza in Albany, NY, with 45 superin­
tendents and industry professionals eager 
to discuss this year’s issues: Support for 
the Turfgrass Environmental Stewardship 
Fund, the Adoption of a State Definition of 
IPM, Amending the Pesticide Reporting 
Law, and 3A, 3B Pesticide Applicator Fees.

Advocacy Day-goers made 70 legislative 
visits to drive home the impact these legis­
lative issues have on their ability to do 
their jobs. Joining me in representing the 
MetGCSA were Ed Brockner, Blake Halder­
man, Bob Nielsen, Ken Benoit, Glen Dube, 
Matt Ceplo, John Carlone, Brian Benedict, 
Brian Bontemps, Ernie Steinhofer, and Todd 
Apgar.

The Event Kick-off
The event kicked off with an association 
breakfast and welcoming remarks by Steve 
Griffen, past president of NYSTA and co- 
chair of the NYSTA Government Relations 
Committee. NYSTA Executive Director 
Beth Seme followed, offering thanks to our 
Advocacy Day sponsors and noting just how 
important it is for all groups to work to ­
gether in fostering strong relationships. Beth 
also encouraged attendees to take advantage 
of the e-Lobby sites offered by the New 
York Farm Bureau and Planet to share our 
views on key issues with legislators.

Rick Zimmerman, an associate of The 
Vandervort Group and lobbyist for the New 
York Alliance for Environmental Concerns 
(NYAFEC), assumed the podium next with 
an update on budget issues and the legisla­
tive climate in Albany. For Rick, timing is 
everything: “The 2014 Lobby Day,” he says, 
“was perfectly timed to maximize our im­
pact on state budget issues in addition to for­
tifying our relationships with state legis­
lators. We can’t underestimate the impor­
tance of making the trek to Albany and 
being part of the advocacy efforts.”

He went on to offer advocacy strategies 
for making the most of every legislative 
visit, starting with identifying the legislators

carrying our bills and the chairpersons 
of key committees, such as Environmental 
Conservation and Agriculture.

Senator Mark Grisanti, chair of the Senate 
Environmental Conservation Committee, 
spoke to the group also emphasizing the im­
portance of our presence in Albany. He ex­
pressed support for such issues as the IPM 
Definition Bill, the Turfgrass Environmen­
tal Stewardship Fund, and Amending the 
Pesticide Reporting Law. He announced that 
the IPM Definition bill had moved out of 
his committee for a floor vote.

Issues of the Day
Prior to the legislative visits, participants 
had the opportunity to hear what industry 
leaders had to say about each of the follow­
ing issues.

W inning Support for the Turfgrass 
Environmental Stewardship Fund
Greg Chorvas, past president of the New York 
State Turfgrass Association 
Greg spoke about the status and im­
portance of the Turfgrass Environmental 
Stewardship Fund and reported that it was 
our Number One issue for the day. The
2013- 2014 New York State Budget in­
cluded a $150,000 appropriation to support 
research that provides improved tu rf man­
agement solutions.

Continuing research is essential in pro­
viding tu rf management solutions that are 
key in preserving and protecting environ­
mental quality. With this in mind, NYSTA 
recommended that legislators continue  
to fund the $150,000 line item  in the
2014- 2015 budget.

Update: The approved state budget does 
include this appropriation.
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Adopting a State Definition o f  IPM
Michael Maffei, CGCS, co-chair of NYSTA  
Government Relations Committee 
I reviewed the Adoption of a State Defini­
tion of IPM, stating that NYSTA believes 
New York State would be best served by 
adopting the IPM terminology recognized 
by the Food Quality Protection Act, the 
National Integrated Pest Management Net­
work, and the Empire State Council of 
Agricultural Organizations. Several legisla­
tive proposals define IPM as using pesticides 
as a last resort. As we all know, pesticides are 
used as a tool in an IPM program.

NYSTA supports bills S2203 (spon­
sored by Senator Young) and A1172 
(sponsored by Assemblywoman Gun­
ther), which define integrated pest man­
agement as a “systematic approach to man­
aging pests that utilizes a diversity of man­
agement options to minimize health, envi­
ronmental, and economic risks and impacts. 
These options may include biological, cul­
tural, physical, and chemical tools to prevent 
pest infestations or reduce them to accept­
able levels.”

Senator Young’s bill was recently unani­
mously passed by the Senate and is awaiting 
action in the Assembly.
Amending the Pesticide 
Reporting Law
Larry Wilson, chairman of the New York 
Alliance for Environmental Concerns 
Larry explained that Part H of the gover­
nor’s budget streamlines pesticide-reporting 
requirements to allow certified commercial 
pesticide applicators to make applications

without reporting each one to the Depart­
ment of Environmental Conservation. Re­
porting would be required only at the point 
of sale. This proposal would not only lift the 
costly reporting burden from applicators, 
but also save New York State about $3 mil­
lion annually. For these reasons, NYSTA 
supports bills S6357/A8857, Part H.

Update: Unfortunately, the Senate and 
Assembly were not able to come to agree­
ment on the amendments, and the law was 
not changed.
Modifying 3A, 3B Certified 
Applicator Fees
Rick Zimmerman, lobbyist for the New York 
Alliance for Environmental Concerns 
(NYAFEC)
Rick explained that, currently, New York 
State law mandates a fee of $200 per year for 
3A and 3B classifications of certified com­
mercial pesticide applicators. (Included in 
this group are golf course superintendents.) 
In contrast, all other classifications are re­
quired to pay $450 for a three-year period, 
which amounts to only $150 per year. 
NYSTA is requesting parity within the 
certified commercial system by lowering  
the annual 3A and 3B fees to $150 per 
year.

Update: Legislature did not take any 
action on this issue.

Best Management Practices for New 
York State Golf Courses Unveiled
At this point in the program, GlenArbor 
Superintendent Ken Benoit, who chairs the

MetGCSA’s Environmental Committee, 
announced the completion of the Best 
Management Practices (BMPs) for New 
York State Golf Courses. A collaborative ef­
fort among New York State golf course su­
perintendent organizations, NYSTA, Cor­
nell University, and the DEC, this project 
was initiated with one primary goal in 
mind: to provide golf course managers with 
the methods and techniques found to be 
most effective in preventing or minimizing 
the effects of golf course management prac­
tices on surface and groundwater to ensure 
and enhance public health and environmen­
tal quality.

“The golf industry could not continue to 
be perceived as fighting environmental leg­
islation,” says Ken. “Explaining the positive 
impact that golf has on the environment and 
providing a transparent resource with sci­
ence-based information sends an extremely 
powerful message while demonstrating our 
willingness to recognize the importance of 
our role as environmental stewards.”

Executive summaries of the BMPs were 
provided to all attendees and visiting legis­
lators. In addition to focusing their discus­
sions on the issues of the day, attendees were 
encouraged to introduce legislators to the 
new BMPs during each of their visits.

The Grand Finale: Legislative Visits
With the various presentations complete, 
attendees had the opportunity to meet with 
legislators and share their views and con­
cerns on upcoming legislation. While they



made important headway on the issues at 
hand, attendees also felt that they received 
an overwhelmingly positive response from 
legislators on the BMP initiative.

“I was impressed with the level of profes­
sionalism shown by our Advocacy Day at­
tendees this year,” says NYSTA’s Gov­
ernment Relations Committee Co-Chair 
Steve Griffen. Our group was very articu­
late in expressing how legislation can have a 
direct effect—positive or negative— on 
both their personal and professional success. 
It was also nice to see that legislators and 
their aides came away with a better under­
standing of the issues that concern our 
group. I believe that is the direct result of 
our continued efforts in advocacy and 
education.”

A Little Involvement Goes a 
Long Way
More information on NYSTA’s Turfgrass 
Advocacy Day is available on the NYSTA 
website, http://www.nysta.org. Though 
you may not have been able to attend, con­
sider visiting your Assembly member or 
Senator in their district offices or writing 
them to discuss these issues. Either way, get 
involved and work toward protecting our 
industry—and your livelihood!

Please give serious consideration to at­
tending Advocacy Day in 2015. Laws and 
regulations affect everyone, and your input 
is important.
Michael Maffei, golf course superintendent at 
Back O ’Beyond in Brewster, NY, is a past pres­
ident of NYSTA and the MetGCSA and co­
chair of the NYSTA Government Relations
Committee.
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Due Date for Scholarship Award Applications Is Fast-Approaching!
pplication forms for the 
2014 MetGCSA Scholar­

ship Awards are available on 
the Met website, www.metgcsa.org under 
the Education tab, or through MetGCSA 
Executive Secretary Susan O ’Dowd at 
sodowd@mgagolf.org or 914-909-4843.

Any Class A, Life A, Life A/AF, SM, C, 
Life C, AF, or Life AF member of the 
MetGCSA or a dependent of a member is 
eligible to win.

If you have any questions about the appli­
cation process, please feel free to contact 
Scholarship Chairman Glen Dube at Cen­
tennial Golf Club. You can reach him by 
calling 845-803-1020 or by sending an 
email to glendubel@gmail.com.

The Scholarship Committee will select 
recipients based on leadership, maturity, 
scholastic capabilities, activities, and com­
mitment to a chosen career. All applications
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We would like to acknowledge the following spon­
sors who helped make this successful event possi­
ble: the MetGCSA, the Long Island GCSA, Scotts 
Miracle-Gro, the New York Lawn & Arbor Care 
Applicators Council, the Northeastern GCSA, 
RISE (Responsible Industry for a Sound Environ­
ment), the Sullivan County Challenge, the Hudson 
Valley GCSA, Syngenta, the Central New York 
GCSA, Helena, the Nassau Suffolk Landscape 
Gardeners Association, and Dow AgroSciences.

MUST be RECEIVED by end of business day 
on Friday, June 6. Emailed applications will 
not be accepted!

Scholarships will be awarded at an upcom­
ing event. Watch our calendar of events in 
the Tee to Green or on our association web­
site for the precise date and site of the event.

New Member
Please join us in welcoming new MetGCSA 
member Rex Hufnagel, Class C, Shore- 
haven Golf Club, East Norwalk, CT.
Members on the Move
• Matt Topazio is the new general man­
ager at New York Country Club in New 
Hempstead, NY Previous position: Super­
intendent at New York Country Club.
• Trapper Van Dunk is the new superin­
tendent at New York Country Club in New 
Hempstead, NY Previous position: 
Superintendent at Leewood Golf Club in 
Eastchester, NY
• Scott Wiiki is the new superintendent at 
Mill Creek Golf Club in Rochester, NY 
Previous position: Assistant superintendent at 
Fairview Country Club in Greenwich, CT.
Birth
Congratulations to Brian Bontemps of 
Seeton Turf Warehouse and his wife, Karen, 
on the birth of their daughter, Cassidy Jane, 
on April 14. She weighed 7 lbs. 2 ozs.
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Environmental Award-Winning Manhattan Woods 
to Host MetGCSA Invitational
by Matt Ceplo, CGCS

/jW " /jy  anhattan Woods Golf Club 
/  West Nyack, NY, is not

/  W s only an all-new venue for
this years MetGCSA Invitational Tourna­
ment, but also a first-time winner of the 
annual Arthur P. Weber MGA Club En­
vironmental Leaders in Golf Award. The 
award was presented at the 2014 MGA/ 
USGA Green Chairman Education Series 
& Arthur P. Weber MGA Club Environ­
mental Leaders in Golf Award Luncheon 
held March 20 at North Hills Country 
Club in Manhasset, NY

Congratulations to Manhattan Woods 
and our meeting host, Superintendent Jesse 
Shannon, who has been directing the club’s 
environmental efforts for the past five 
years.

Environmental Stewardship:
A Way of Life
I had the pleasure of experiencing, first­
hand, what Jesse and Manhattan Woods are 
doing to enhance our industry’s reputation 
when I arrived at the course to conduct the 
site visit required in maintaining certifica­
tion status with Audubon International.

The first thing I noticed was a large- 
screen TV in the entrance foyer of the club­
house, displaying pictures of the course and 
its wildlife and native areas. As I left the Pro 
Shop, a large Audubon Certification sign 
was there to greet the golfers. There was no 
doubt that Manhattan Woods takes envi­
ronmental stewardship seriously.

I then toured the course and maintenance 
facility. Conducting the site visit with me 
was Harriet Cornell, Rockland County leg­
islator; Susan Barclay, director of special 
projects for the town of Orangetown; Joann 
Peterson of the County Parks system; and 
Mr. Raymond Cy winski, manager of water 
and environmental resources at United 
Water New Jersey. The tour clearly opened 
this elite group’s eyes to all that a golf course 
can mean to the preservation and enhance­
ment of our environment.

“Manhattan Woods is an exceptionally 
beautiful golf course where the natural 
environment is integrated into the whole

experience,” Harriet Cornell 
commented, as we completed 
the visit. “The management 
team should be commended 
for its stewardship and ap­
preciation for environmental 
protection.”

Equally impressed with 
Manhattan Woods’ efforts,
Ray Cywinski added, “The 
owner has gone above and be­
yond in preserving and ex­
panding natural areas with­
in the grounds of the golf 
course. These include no- 
mow zones, increased en­
vironmentally sensitive wet­
land areas and buffers, selec­
tive natural plantings, and naturalized 
wildflowers.”

What better way to demonstrate to non­
golfers and county representatives just how 
wonderful an asset a golf course can be to 
the local community.

Jesse is extremely proud of Manhattan 
Woods’ commitment to its environmental 
programs. “Since the club’s inception in 
1998,” says Jesse, “Manhattan Woods has 
been dedicated to creating a culture of core 
values based on fellowship, harmony, beauty, 
and tranquility, which focuses on minimiz­
ing our footprint on the environment and its 
inhabitants.

“By identifying wildlife species and their 
respective core habitats,” he continues, “we 
are able to maintain the golf course in a way 
that doesn’t disturb, but rather preserves 
their habitats while enhancing the beauty of 
the golf course. We create an environment 
that both wildlife and human life can appre­
ciate and enjoy.”

From the time it earned its distinction as 
an Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary in 2007, 
the club has continued to review and im­
prove its environmental stewardship efforts, 
including its wildlife and habitat preserva­
tion programs, native planting projects, inte­
grated pest management programs, water 
quantity and quality management efforts, 
education and outreach programs, and re­
source conservation.

“Over the years,” says Jesse, “we have 
maintained our resolve to ensure everyone 
understands the importance of our commit­
ment to the environment and what it means 
to our club, our members, our industry, 
and our community. Environmental stew­
ardship is a significant part of the club’s 
culture.”

Winding Hoad to Manhattan Woods
So how did this upstate New York native 
find himself managing one of the premier 
courses in the state? (Manhattan Woods is 
ranked #21 in the state by Golf Digest.) 
Well, it turns out Jesse has golf course man­
agement in his blood. His father, John 
Shannon, is the superintendent at McCon- 
nellsville Golf Club in McConnellsville, 
NY, which is located just northeast of 
Syracuse, near Oneida Lake. Jesse’s father 
began working on the golf course at the age 
of 15 and assumed the superintendent’s 
position at the age of 21; he is still working 
there today. His mother, Jan Shannon, man­
aged the clubhouse kitchen for 23 years. 
Jesse along with his brother, Josh, and his sis­
ter, Jenny, grew up working at the club, and 
Jenny has since taken over the club’s kitchen 
manager’s position.

As you might expect, Jesse started work­
ing on the course during the summers 
when he was just 14. Though he played on
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President’s Message continued from page 1 
For further detail on these and other 

legislative issues facing New York State, 
see the Advocacy Day article on page 8. If 
you have not taken the time to get 
involved in advocating for the legislation 
that can affect your livelihood, I encour­
age you to do so. Attend the Advocacy 
Day in Albany, where you can make your 
sentiments heard. It is one of the most 
important things you will do all year and 
is of paramount importance to the future 
of golf.

the golf team, his real passion, he’ll tell you, 
was snowboarding and downhill mountain 
biking. Around the time he turned 18, the 
course installed an irrigation system, and the 
company that did the work was from Colo­
rado—prime snowboard country! So no sur­
prise, Jesse packed up his snowboard and bike 
and headed out to Colorado, accepting a 
position with the company installing irriga­
tion systems throughout Colorado and 
Wyoming, including the United States Air 
force Academy football fields in Colorado 
Springs.

Two years later, at the prime age of 20, 
another opportunity presented itself, which 
Jesse couldn’t refuse: a move to Naples, Italy. 
He made a living with a moving company, 
teaching English, and working as a snow­
board instructor in the Alps.

But after four years abroad, he decided to 
return to McConnellsville and accepted a 
position as his father’s assistant on the golf 
course where it all began. It was at that 
point he decided to attend the Rutgers tu rf 
program. He credits Echo Lake Country 
Club Superintendent Chris Carson and Dr. 
Richard Buckley of Rutgers University for 
giving him the inspiration to become a suc­

cessful top-level superintendent. Jesse com­
pleted his two-year certificate at Rutgers 
in 2007, while working as an assistant-in­
training at Winged Foot Golf Club under 
then Superintendent Eric Greytok. He 
stayed on at Winged Foot for four years, 
having the fortunate opportunity to help 
prep the course for the 2006 U.S.Open.

In 2008, the assistant’s position opened up 
at Manhattan Woods under then Super­
intendent Jason Ziesmer. In 2009,Jesse made 
the transition from assistant to superintend­
ent, and the rest is history.

Jesse lives on the property with his wife of 
four years, Alicia, and their two children: 
Isla Marie, 2 1/2, and Bodhi Patrick, who is 
5 months old. Jesse’s dedication and passion 
for the golf course is something he can’t help 
but pass on to his children.

Mark your calendars now for the June 17 
Invitational, and line up your pro and club 
officials for this not-to-be-missed event! 
The course is outstanding, and Jesse and his 
staff promise a good day for all.
Matt Ceplo, a member of the Tee to Green 
Editorial Committee, is superintendent at 
Rockland Country Club in Sparkill, NY.

Met Initiatives Underway
The Met board has two initiatives in 
progress. One is to launch a new-and- 
improved website; the other is to put the 
finishing touches on a new, three-part 
membership survey.

We have been working to create an 
exciting new website design that is more 
user-friendly and created with all the 
necessary tabs and links to make this 
the perfect home page for our members. 
You’ll find links spanning the top of the 
opening page for GCSAA, Turf Net, the 
weather, a growing-degree day calcula­
tor, Google, and even CN N and ESPN.

This will allow you to start at our site 
and quickly navigate to any other site 
you may want or need! Not to mention 
you can easily highlight any of our ven­
dor logos for easy access to their websites 
and product information. Other new fea­
tures will include access to radar, relevant 
industry tweets, and current association 
and industry information, all on our 
website’s home page so you can stay 
informed and up-to-date at any time of 
the day or night.

Speaking of staying informed, while 
issues of Tee to Green will continue to be 
mailed and available on the website, we 
will also begin sending them directly to 
you in a digital format— all in the inter­
est of staying more easily informed!

Watch for additional information on 
these advances in communication as we 
get closer to launching our new website!

In the meantime, please keep your eyes 
open for our upcoming meeting and 
social events as we continue to update 
them here and on the website.
Blake Halderman, CGCS 
President



01atron Directory
Patrons listed on this page are supporting our association. 
You are encouraged to support them.
360GOLF
“Rebuilding Golf Courses From All 
the Right Angles”
Chad Lemere
914-625-0676
www.360golfonline.com

© A.G. Enterprises
Rick Gordon ~ Staff Uniforms 
201-488-1276 
Fax:201-489-5830 
merrickl 60@aol.com 
www.AGEnterprisesonline.com

©  Dryject N.E. /  TurfPounders
“Your Aerification Solution”
Kevin Collins /  Steve Jordan /
Bob Lippman
914-672-6029 /  Fax:845-228-1728 
mcc 10512@yahoo. com

© Giacini Corp. Golf Course 
Materials
Custom Golf 
Michael Giancini 
631-433-4494

©  A. John Harvey Golf Course Design
491 Naughright Road 
Long Valley, NJ 
201-280-8389 
jharvey442@gmail.com

nmgiacmi@verizon.net
Grass Roots, Inc.
Ryan Batz, Tech. Sales Rep. 
Cell: 631-872-5357 
Ofc: 973-252-6634 
Ryan.Batz@GRIturf.com 
www.GRIturf.com

©  All Pro Horticulture
John Seib
54 Railroad Avenue 
Copiague, NY 11726 
631-789-6680 /  Fax:631-789-5711 
john@allporthort.com

© Growth Products, LTD
Howie Gold 
80 Lafayette Avenue 
White Plains, NY 10603 
800-648-7626 /  Fax:914-428-2780 
hgold@growthproducts.com

Aqua-Aid, Inc.
Surfactants, Verde Cal, OARS, Root 
Pruner, Drill & Fill 
Bert Brace /  Jim Miller /
Sam Green 
252-937-4107 
Fax:252-443-0320 
info@aquaaid.com

©  Aquatrols Corp. o f  America
Kevin P. Collins, Territory Mgr.
37 Oneonta Road 
Carmel, NY 10512 
609-841-2077
kevin.collins@Aquatrols.com

© Atlantic Irrigation Specialists, 
Inc.
Rain Bird & All Related Supplies 
Ray Beaudry /  Tim Marcoux 
800-878-8873

© Harrell’s
“Growing a Better World. Partners for
\ i  i p r * p c c

Joe Stahl: 203-209-6951 
Scott Tretera: 914-262-8638 
jstahl@harrells.com /  www.harrells.com
LaBar G olf Renovations
Richard S. LaBar Jr., President, CEO 
Cell: 973-600-9249 
Ofc: 908-502-5253 
labargolfreno@gmail.com

©  BASF
John Bresnahan
www.BetterTurf.com
John.Bresnahan@basf.com

©  Bayer Environmental Science
Dave Sylvester 
“Backed by Bayer”
860-841-3173

© LaCorte Equipment ~John Deere Golf
“Your Trusted Northeast John Deere 
Golf Dealer”
Gale Stenquist /  Jim Calladio /  Scott 
Ferguson
800-560-3373 ext 4
Fax:631-591-3447
golf@lacorteequipment.com

Davisson Golf, Inc. ~ est. 1991
Knox, Nitrozyme, Mikro-Pak,
& Sand
Tom Tuttle
Cell: 215-431-0393
800-613-6888
www.davissongolf.com
DeLea Sod Farms
Bentgrass, Fescue, & Bluegrass Sod 
& U.S. Silica Topdressing 
Mike Hollander /  Scott Geiser 
800-344-7637

Performance, Nutrition-Division  
at Lido Chem, Inc.
Randy Rider
Regional Manager, Northeast & 
Mid-Atlantic 
302-319-1001 
rrider@lidochem.com

© Pinnacle Turf, Inc.
Steven Renzetti, CGCS 
914-384-9227 
www.Pinnacleturf.net 
srenzetti@verizon.net

© Plant Food Company, Inc.
“The Liquid Fertilizer Experts” 
Tom Weinert: 914-262-0111 
Dick Neufeld: 973-945-6318 
TomPepe: 609-751-1372 
David Conrad: 914-263-3244

© PI ay books for Golf
Mobile Coverage System, Golf Course 
Field Guides, Aerial Photography, Soil 
Analytics, Consulting, Career 
Development, Professional Search 
Services
Greg Wojick: 203-219-0254 
Matt Leverich: 913-221-8052 
www.goplaybooks.com

Soil Solutions, LLC
Aerification Professionals 
Anthony Decicco /  John Decicco 
7 Whittemore Place 
Ryebrook, NY 10573 
914_393_0659 /  Fax:914-939-5010

© Leggette, Brashears & Graham, Inc.
Rob Good
Hydrogeologie Consulting & 
Environmental Engineering Services 
860-678-0404 
rgood@lbgct.com

Stein Golf Construction
Jeff Stein
17 Cedar Hill Road, 
Bedford, NY 10506 
917-273-4099 
Jeffrey@steingolf.com

© D o u b le‘D ’ Turf, LLC
Dennis DeSanctis Sr. 
Drill & Fill Specialist 
732-241-7378 
DennisDTurf@aol.com

© Matrix Turf Solutions, LLC
Gregory R. Moran 
259 Lucas Avenue 
Kingston, NY 12401 
Ofc: 845-338-3650 
Cell: 845-849-8640 
gmoran@matrixturf.com

© Metro Turf Specialists
“Customers, Our TOP Priority!”
Scott /  Ernie /  Todd /  Rich 
203-748-4653
www.metroturfspecialists.com 

© Nutrite
Supplier of Turf and Specialty Fertilizers 
Bob Griffin 
Cell: 401-862-5873 
bgriffm@nutrite.com

© Steven Willand, Inc.
“Quality Turf Equipment” 
George Corgan 
4 Production Drive 
Brookfield, CT 06804 
Cell: 914-213-3622 
georgecorgan@charter.net 
www.StevenWillandInc.com
Subsurface Technologies
“Same Well ~ More Water ~ 
Better Quality”
Steven Catania
845-567-0695
www.subsurfacetech.com

© Syngenta
Fred Montgomery, CGCS 
23 Roslyn Drive 
Ballston Lake, NY 12019 
518-424-0760 /  518-399-6588 
Fred.Montgomery@syngenta.com

© Tanto Irrigation, LLC
William Bartels914-347-5151 /  Fax:914-347-6323 
wbartels@tantoirrigation.com

© The Care o f  Trees
Mike Cook: 914-345-8733 
Jeremiah Green: 914-241-8110 
Ken Clear: 203-863-0900

© The Terre Company o f  
New Jersey, Inc.
Seed, Pesticides, Nursery Stock,
& Fertilizer
Byron Johnson
973-473-3393
Fax:973-473-4402
bfleury@terrecompany.com

©  Tom Irwin Inc.
“With Tom Irwin, You Are Not 
Alone”
Rob Larson /  Jeff Houde
800-582-5959
Fax:781-273-4804

© Quali-Pro
Quality Turf and Ornamental Products 
Phil O ’Brien 
856-252-4725 
PhilO@quali-pro.com

© Seeton Turf Warehouse, LLC
Brian Bontemps
Cell: 845-239-7959
brianbontemps@seetonturf.com

O Turf Products LLC /  TORO
Toro Irrigation & Equipment 
Pat Cragin 
Cell: 860-874-2812 
Ofc: 800-243-4355

©  UPI /  Phoenix
Mike Donahue 
1512 River Boulevard Ext., 
Suffield, CT 06078 
860-490-1929
mike.donahue@uniphos.com
www.phoenixenvcare.com

© Valley View Wholesale Greenhouses
229 Smith Ridge Road 
South Salem, NY 10590 
914-533-2526 
Fax:914-533-3059 
www.valleyviewgreenhouses.com

© Westchester Tractor, Inc.
60 International Boulevard 
Brewster, NY 10509 
845-278-7766 
www.wtractor.com

© Westchester Turf Supply, Inc.
“Serving the MetGCSA for 37 
Years”
Bob Lippman: 914-447-6257 
bobwestturf@comcast.net 
Dave Lippman: 914-447-5192, 
westturf@comcast.net

© Westwood Organic Recycling
James Scoli
Ofc: 914-949-3244
Cell: 914-490-1694
jscoli@westwoodorganic.com

© Wickes /  Arborists
“Your Property Is Our Branch 
Office”
11 McNamera Road 
Spring Valley, NY 10977 
845-354-3400 
www.irawickes.com

©  Denotes MetGCSA member
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